
 

 
NOTICE OF AWARD RECOMMENDATION 

 
 
 
November 12, 2024 
 
Request for Proposals (RFP) NSD-RFP-25-001 - Consulting Services for HUD Consolidated Plan FY 
2025-29, Annual Action Plan 2025-26, Citizen Participation Plan Update, and Analysis of Impediments 
to Fair Housing Choice Study 
 
 
The City of Phoenix, Neighborhood Services Department, would like to thank all participants for 
submitting a proposal for the above-mentioned Request for Proposals 
 
Proposals in response to the above referenced request have been evaluated and based on the 
Requirements stated in the request the Neighborhood Services Department recommends the 
following companies for contract award. 
 

No. Firm 
1. Civitas, LLC 

 

 
Solicitation Transparency Policy: 
As set forth in the solicitation’s requirements, Offerors are reminded that the City’s Solicitation 
Transparency Policy is in effect through the date of City Council Award. Offerors and/or their 
representatives wishing to communicate with members of the City Council or other City executives 
regarding this solicitation shall direct all such requests through the Procurement Officer below. 

 

 

 
Procurement Officer 
Christina Edwards, Management Assistant II 
NSD.Procurement@phoenix.gov 
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